	Seasons Greetings Blazeman Warrriors 
and Supporters!  
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It is hard to believe another year is coming to a close...we traveled to the Miami 70.3 late October and then to Tempe, Arizona for IMAZ the week before Thanksgiving. Quite a lot of travels for us this fall but the events were great! We were there to see Blazeman Warrior, Leanda Cave, defend her title at the Miami race and then win her first Ironman distance in Arizona...pretty special indeed and the crowning point was her roll across the finish! Bob and I had the honor of holding up her finish line ribbon for her win. Wilber Anderson actually gave it to us and with Leanda's signature it  holds a special framed spot here at our Florida condo. As Jon spent his last months here with us, it is fitting that it remains here.  
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Last but not least here we all are together...Nahirobiht, myself, Wilber, Leanda and Bob.
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Two weeks later we were off to Ironman Arizona! Our last event of the season where we had our foundation booth at the expo, spent time at the Blazeman Water stop #3 on race day and stayed until the midnight finish. Our full race report is below.
 
Our Blazeman Warriors are now enjoying a break from racing...well, most are anyway! For Bob and I it is a time to regroup and plan for 2012. Lots to do. February will be here before we know it and we are hoping for a very successful CycleforALS to help fund our important research projects.
 
Thank you all for your continued support and enjoy the holidays...till 2012.


	War on ALS gear available at our E[image: image21.jpg]


store  

 
Great holiday gifts for the athlete in your life!Check it out online. Like the Red Long Sleeve Fleece modeled by Blazeman Warrior Jenny Hansen at IMAZ.
 


	The Blazeman Foundation for ALS has 20 charity slots at the IronMan 70.3 Eagleman Triathlon!   

 

Enjoy a great race and raise money for the Blazeman Foundation at the same time! Proceeds will be earmarked for a new research project at the University Of Maryland's Brain And Tissue Bank.
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Before Jon passed away he made arrangements with Rob Vigorito, race director and neurobiologist at the Brain and Tissue Bank to donate his brain, spinal column, peripheral nerves and spinal fluid for research. Jon felt that this was a very important and little known aspect of ALS research. What makes this unique is this facility does not restrict any researcher from getting this valuable tissue. Any researcher, from anywhere in the world, working on ALS research, can request ALS tissue from the University of Maryland's Brain and Tissue Bank.
 

To our knowledge we will be the only family foundation to fund such a project.
 
Athletes that purchase these slots will be playing a great role in allowing us to fund this project. The slots are $750.00. Anyone interested in obtaining a Blazeman slot please contact Blazemom directly via email.
 

A special thank you to Rob Vigorito and the CTA for giving us this opportunity. Please visit their website for more information.


	Latest Research update from Northwestern!

New "Culprit" Found in Lou Gehrig's disease...A second "bad" gene is linked to damaged cell buildup, paralysis in Lou Gehrig's Disease.
Following a major Northwestern Medicine breakthrough that identified a common converging point for all forms of amyotrophic lateral sclerosis (ALS and Lou Gehrig's disease), a new finding from the same scientists further broadens the understanding of why cells in the brain and spinal cord degenerate in the fatal disease. 
Less than three months ago, Northwestern research found that the crucial recycling system for cells in the brain and spinal cord was broken in people with ALS. And one mutated gene had a key role. Like a loafing worker, it wasn't doing its job to recycle damaged cells.  
 
Now, scientists have discovered a second faulty gene -- a new loafing worker -- in the same recycling pathway. The finding is reported in Archives of Neurology.
 
"Now that we have two bad players, it shines more light on this broken pathway," said senior author Teepu Siddique, M.D., the Les Turner ALS Foundation/Herbert C. Wenske Professor of the Davee Department of Neurology and Clinical Neurosciences at Northwestern's Feinberg School and a neurologist at Northwestern Memorial Hospital. "This gives us a clear target to develop drug therapies to try to fix this problem. It strengthens our belief that this broken system is at the heart of ALS." 
 
The new "bad player" is called sequestosome1. The previously identified mutated gene is ubiquilin2. Because these two genes aren't doing their jobs to recycle damaged proteins, those proteins - as well as sequestosome1 and ubiquilin2 -- accumulate abnormally in the motor neurons in the spinal cord and cortical and hippocampal neurons in the brain. The protein accumulations resemble twisted skeins of yarn -- characteristic of ALS -- and cause the degeneration of the neurons.  
 
In the new study, sequestosome1 genetic mutations were identified in 546 ALS patients; 340 with an inherited form of the disease, called familial, and 206 with a non-inherited form of the disease, called sporadic.
 
About 90 percent of ALS is sporadic and 10 percent is familial. To date, mutations in about 10 genes, several of which were discovered at Northwestern, including SOD1 and ALSIN, account for about 30 percent of classic familial ALS, noted Faisal Fecto, M.D., study lead author and a PhD candidate in neuroscience at Feinberg.
 
The discovery of the breakdown in protein recycling may also have a wider role in other neurodegenerative diseases, particularly the dementias. These include Alzheimer's disease and frontotemporal dementia as well as Parkinson's disease, all of which are characterized by aggregations of proteins, Siddique said. The removal of damaged or misfolded proteins is critical for optimal cell functioning, he noted. 


	Upcoming Events Early 2012

 
Keep your winter training focused and show your Blazeman pride by hosting or participating in one of these great events:
 

Cycle for ALS 2012
Help us raise funds for our research "so others may live." We are striving to surpass last year's goal! Please join us for the Cycle for ALS. For Further information on organizing an event please email Donna Dourney. It's a great way to gather with friends, exercise and support ALS research!  
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Check out the highlight video from 2011. It will really get you motivated!
 

Greater Hartford Marathon
Saturday, March 31, 2012
MDC Reservoir, West Hartford, CT
Registration opened December 1st. Last years race sold out before race day...register early! Register online here.
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	IRONMAN ARIZONA 2011 in TEMPE!

 

This was our first trip to IMAZ and we thoroughly enjoyed it!

 

The expo was great, meeting many athletes for the first time. The Tempe weather was perfect. Race day came and we were delighted to find that this event is very spectator friendly...the 3 bike and run loops allowed for great cheering and taking photos...what a treat!

 

Matthew Russell, pro athlete, who lost his mom to ALS along with Blazeman Warriors Leanda Cave, Jenny and Rae Lee Hansen, Matt Irlmeier and Bryan Reece, rounded out our field.

 

Leanda, even with some mechanical and cramping issues won her first Ironman distance event! She has had a tremendous year racing and we were very happy to be there to witness her last race of the season with a win and Blazeman roll!
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Jenny Hansen was the youngest athlete racing; just turning 18 recently and Mike Reilly had her on stage at the welcome dinner. Added to that she wore #179 and came in 3rd in her age group rolling the finish with her mom Rae Lee. Jenny exceeded her fundraising goal of $40,000 to the Blazeman Foundation, monies raised in honor of her high school basketball coach Nancy Polissio. Thank you Jenny and Rae Lee...these funds will be used wisely.

 

Read Lava Magazine's link to Jenny's story online here.  
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Jenny #179 and Rae Lee Hansen rolling for ALS awareness and a cure!
 
Another big reason for us to make the trip to IMAZ is finally meeting Trevor, Mark and Kate...for the past few years they gave been running the Blazeman Foundation Water Stop Aid Station #3.What a treat to meet them all and the great group of volunteers that work so hard...and always with a smile!
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The Blazeman Water stop #3 at IMAZ. Here's the whole team!
 

Till next year...thank you all for making us feel welcome!!


	From the Battlefields ...   
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"Chicked" has auctioned off their classic "You Just Got CHICKED" shirt autographed by 4-time Ironman World Champion Chrissie Wellington. All proceeds coming to the Blazeman Foundation for ALS! The winning bid was $760.00...we hope the winner enjoys this great shirt!
 
You may have seen her proudly pick up a shirt like the one auctioned after she shattered the women's world record time at Ironman Arizona in 2010 in 8:36:13. Check out the Chicked website.
 

Bryan Reece
Blazeman Warrior, Bryan Reece, was an Ironman Finisher at IMAZ this past month. Before becoming a Blazeman Warrior he was one of the athletes highlighted in the book "You are an Ironman"by Jacques Steinberg...a great read about six weekend warriors and how they chased their dream of finishing The World's Toughest Triathlon. We met Jacques at IMAZ, there to support Brian and in Jacques own words:
 

"I was so grateful for the time we got to spend together at IMAZ. And I can't believe that Bryan led me to you, and that we grew up only a town apart. What an (Ironman) world"!
Jacques grew up in Somerset, Massachusetts and still visits his family in Fall River. He is now a writer for The New York Times.
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 Jacques, Bryan and Debbie Reece after the race.
 
Miami 70.3 update
Pro Triathlete and Blazeman Warrior, Eric Limkemann, was also in Miami for the 70.3 along with Blazeman Warrior, Jonathan Bottoms! It was a treat to see both Eric and Jon at this event...they like many others, are enjoying their off season and gearing up for 2012! We all love Eric's ride!
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Blazeman Warriors Travel to IM Cozumel
Blazeman Warriors April Colescott Harstook and Marie Plummer traveled to Ironman Cozumel recently. The racing conditions were extremely tough and from the pictures we saw there are many huge blisters to show for it! We all enjoyed following their journey and look forward to the next!!!
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April is all geared up for her next event.  

 
From Cynthia Moses McKay
We want to let you all know what Team Larry is cooking up for the Boulder 70.3. We have approximately 12 individuals and 10 relay teams signed up to race and raise funds for the Blazeman Foundation for ALS. We have a huge amount of supporters coming out as well. During the race, we will wear bright green visors with War on ALS on them in honor of Uncle Larry Dawson who has ALS. Thanks so much Team Larry for your continued support of Uncle Larry and the BMF!
 

The Blazeman goes to new heights
Last...But certainly not least, we recently quickly arranged a part of Jon to be taken to Kilimanjaro with Ryan Robinson, the race director of Ironman 70.3 Kansas.
When we learned Ryan was taking that trip we asked if Jon could go along. He quickly said "absolutely" and now Jon will be in another part of the world...a place that had been on his "to do" list. Thanks, Ryan!.


	Photo Gallery
Thank you so much for sharing your highlights and favorite moments from the 2011 season! But don't stop now! 
Please keep sending your photos! 

We love hearing your stories and seeing you in action!
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Blazeman Waterstop welcome poster for Jenny Hansen
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Bryan rolling over finish...for the Blazeman!
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Jenny on stage with Mike Reilly at the IMAZ Welcome dinner
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 Matt Irlmeier(BMW) getting up from rolling the finish...minus  
 his head thanks to bmom!
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Miami 70.3 Blazeman warriors and supporters
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Jenny Hansen's nail art for the battle!


